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President’s Message 

The philanthropy of Warren Buffet is echoed in his words – “Someone is sitting in the shade today, 

because someone planted a tree a long time ago”. 

These simple words are also synonymous with the message of Easter.  A message that we can do many 

things today, to better our lives and those of others tomorrow. A message of Hope that we can overcome 

the adversities that life may throw at us and bring new beginnings.  Hope is the tree that we turn to and 

seek refuge under, the shade we seek.  There is a great deal of truth that we cease to live, when there is 

no hope.  In a world that can be difficult, complex and confusing, hope, for many of us can be something 

that seems to be out of reach.   To many people who have the misfortune of living in a world of pain, 

sorrow and grief or having to deal with the hardships of life, causing sadness, loneliness or even 

depression, it may seem, that Hope has been extinguished.   However, Hope is one of the most important 

gifts we can give to the world today.   Nothing brings hope back into our lives like Easter and it is hope 

that helps us to face the uncertainties of the future and our lives too. 

Over the years, thanks to your generosity and participation in our cause, many trees have been planted 

along the way.  Your kindness has given these poor people shelter, sanctuary and an escape from the trials 

and tribulations of their daily lives. Predominantly, just as the message of Easter has given a sense of hope 

to many, so have you given hope to these poor people, who depend on us.  

As a club we are compelled and driven by the fact that we need to constantly do our utmost to raise much 

needed funds.  We are fortunate that your support has been tremendous and it is gratifying to recognize 

the depth of your generosity.  However just as all of us strive to improve our standard of living, we also 

need to ensure that those who are suffering in abject poverty are provided with the basic necessities, not 

only to better their lives but to also enable them to face the world with dignity.  There is nothing worse 

to any human being, than to be dependent on the charity of others.  To be charitable can mean many 

things and encompass many facets of our lives.  However the greatest charity is to be kind to each other 

and do the very best we can to help each other on our journey through life.  We need to look deep and 

realize that the world is full of people who live in poverty.  It is true we cannot help the whole world, but 

we need to commit and increase our presence in their lives.   The cost of living is spiraling up every day 

and one can only ponder the toll it has on these poor people.  It is hard to imagine how they manage to 

eke out an existence and continue to face the future.  

These are the challenges we face and we should all 

question ourselves as to how we can improve the living 

standards of someone else.  We should do our best to 

raise them from the dungeons of poverty. Lift up their 

spirits by showing them that they are not alone and 

enable them to improve their present circumstances. 

Easter is all about ‘new beginnings’ for all of us.  Please 

give a thought to all those who need our aid and help 

them, by giving them too, ‘a new beginning in life’. 

May the Blessings of Easter be with All of  You  

Earle Ferdinand 



WELFARE BENEFICIARY  NEWS  -  Silvereen Jacotine 

 
The last two quarters have seen a few of our welfare Beneficiaries pass away, and requests were made to 

the DBU to submit new applications for consideration.  From a peak of 215 WB’s that were eligible for 

aid, it was decided that it would be prudent to consider a reduction in the number of WB’s and cap this 

number to 200. This regrettably, was due to the fact that the numbers attending our fund-raising events 

were declining and impacted on our capacity to raise the necessary funds to sustain 215 WB’s.  

15 new applications were submitted for our consideration and all applications were tabled at our last 

committee meeting.  Careful consideration were given to all these applications, out of which only five met 

the criteria as deserving for Welfare Beneficiary status and these applications approved were forwarded 

to the DBU.  We have requested that the DBU have a representative visit and interview these five potential 

WB’s and make necessary checks that all information provided is true and correct before placing them 

as a Welfare Beneficiary. 

These new measures of visiting the selected applicants is necessary and important, as it does  provide us 

with a look at their circumstances and how best the club can assist them in the future. We are mindful of 

the fact, that our members generously support the Club in the firm belief and expectations that their 

support and donations in so many ways are being utilized in the best possible manner. Therefore, we 

make every effort as a committee to ensure that those people we aid are deserving and that they will not 

be able to make ends meet without the financial assistance we provide.    

Together with you, we can continue our good work and look after these poor people in Sri Lanka for 

many more years to come. 

 

Thank you all, for your support and generosity. 

 
 

We are pleased to announce that the Eighty Club Melbourne is now 

on Facebook.  Thanks to the expertise and hard work of Trish 

Simpson, our website is now linked to Facebook and we welcome 

you to follow our activities and events on Facebook 
https://www.facebook.com/eightyclubmelbourne 

 

Since the inception of the Club in 1982, memberships fees have always remained at $30, The club has been 

fortunate that donations and attendance at our fund-raising functions have enabled us to maintain a low 

membership fee and we wish to maintain this into the future. 

Regrettably, over the years, many members have lapsed in paying their Membership fees and ceased to continue 

their membership.  We do understand that many of our members, in the hustle and bustle of their daily lives, 

simply forget or put off paying their fees due to time and other constraints.  The Membership Secretary and 

other members of the committee do our very best to send a courtesy reminder by phone, mail and email.  This 

is costing the club much expense.  Also a greater part of your membership fee goes towards the cost of printing 

and posting 3 Newsletters a year to those who receive a hard copy.  We are committed to keep you informed of 

our activities and how the monies we raise are utilized.  However, the added cost 

of reminders is an expense that the club could put to better use for the poor.   

We do value and appreciate your membership, loyalty and commitment to 

helping the poor and we would like to have you continue and help us meet the 

challenges of the future and help them better their lives.   

Please pay your fees if you are in arrears.  Be a part not only of our great club, 

but also the community and continue the friendships formed over the years.  

Thank You,    

Editor.    

 

https://www.facebook.com/eightyclubmelbourne


 

 

ASLEEP IN GOD’S CARE 
 

OORLOFF (nee Joseph). Monica Aileen passed away peacefully at the 'Willows' on 
Oct. 9, 2017. Cherished and loving Mother of Rebecca, much loved Mother- in-law 
of Mark. Dearly loved Grandmother of Bethan and Richard, Step-grandmother of 
Daniel and Adam. Great- grandmother of Riley, Isabelle and Rorey. Safe in the arms 
of Jesus 

THIEDEMAN. Hilda Noeline. (nee Ferdinands) Loving wife of Annesley (dec. ); 
mother of Roger, Michael and Rosanne (Clancy); sister of Carlton, Phil, Trevor, 
Aubrey, Ivor and Donald (Ferdinands, all dec). Mother-in-law of Ingrid, Jan and 
Chris; Grandmother of David and Deanne, Gregg, Brett and Lynda, Corey and 
Renee, Rowan and Katie, Damian, Riannon and Tyssen; Great grandmother of 

Emma, Sam, Hendrix, Hunter, Miller, Leo, Jac and Selina. Passed away peacefully on Monday, March 5. 

SCHUMACHER, Eileen Late of South Penrith NSW Passed away 5th January 2018 Aged 85 years Beloved Wife 
of Ivor, Mum to Allan and Avril, Nanna to Evangeline, Chloe and Phoebe. A lady much loved and sadly missed 
Rest well and at peace Eileen.  

‘What you leave behind is not engraved on stone monuments, but what is woven into the lives of others.’ 

 

From Our Members and Beneficiaries 

Dear Tony 
Enclosed is our cheque for $100 as our donation towards the wonderful work performed tirelessly by the President and 
others of the Eighty Club Committee, for as many years, for the poor and under privileged in Sri Lanka. 
I do hope that our membership will continue to grow despite the recent setbacks in the luncheon gathering and all will 

be well.        Kindest Regards,        Homi Jilla 
 
Dear Trevor 
Further to our phone conversation a  few days ago, this is the news I received recently from a boy Malcolm and I 
sponsored through the 80 Club some years ago. 
He wrote that he had got a job at the newly opened Shangrila Hotel in Colombo as a Pastry / Baking Chef. He also 
expressed his appreciation of our support with his education. It was nice of him to keep us informed.  
I thought, as Sponsorship Secretary, you would appreciate receiving this "good news" story. 

All the Best.       Yours sincerely,        June Thomasz 
 
Dear Editor, 
I am a member of your club and a child sponsor. I have read your newsletter from beginning to end and find it really 
interesting.  Recently I visited Sri Lanka and got the opportunity to meet with my sponsored child.  I am so grateful  and 
thankful that I was able to do this.   
A big thank you to Mrs Etienne Jayatunge, who really went out of her way to organise a meeting between my sponsored 
child, her mother and her sister and myself. 

With Blessings,           Charmaine 
 
Dear Mr & Mrs. Ferdinand, 
Hope you are keeping well. 
I am writing to thank you for all the support the Eighty Club Melbourne have extended towards 
my son Calvin.  Calvin is doing very well at the moment. After the loss of his dad, one and a 
half years ago, we are trying to keep up with Calvin’s medical expenses and I appreciate all 
the help I have received.    I have attached a picture of Calvin herewith. 

May God bless you All,      Regards,         Beverly Anderson 

 

 



 

STUDENT SPONSORSHIP NEWS     – Help Sponsor a Child 

  

  Kateland  (14)    Racheal  (11)         Hana    (10)                Andrew (9)     Aisha (8) 

Aundrea , aged 16, (not shown) has currently sat the GCE(OL) .  She will be eligible for sponsorship if she advances to 

GCE(AL) studies. 

Over the years there have been many students who have benefitted from the Student 

Sponsorship Program. Many of these children were from homes where the parents did not 

have the financial means to further their education. There have been many who had lost a 

parent, the breadwinner in the family.  Tragically, there have been those young innocent 

children abandoned by their parents and left to the care of relatives or the grandparents.  This 

is one such sad story, where the father had fallen on hard times and the ensuing financial and 

marital stress has resulted in the mother leaving home and her 6 children.  Not having the 

fortitude to cope, the father sought solace in alcohol and no longer lives with his children.  Left 

to the care of their paternal grandmother, aged in her 60s,  with a meagre income, the future 

of these young children, aged 7 to 16, look bleak.  It is sad that these 5 girls and 1 boy, may 

not receive an education that will surely help better their lives.  One wonders how these young 

lives face the world and their friends, the stress and trauma not having loving parents to care 

for, provide and protect them.  A childhood, perhaps bereft of  simple joys, happiness and the 

carefree life every child deserves.  A life without a doubt, dependent on the charity of others.   

These 5 young girls at present are receiving their education at Holy Family Convent, Dehiwela.  

The eldest has sat for her GCE (OL) and the young lad is attending Royal Primary School in 

Dehiwela.  Their future rests on the generosity of someone who can sponsor their educational 

and personal needs.  A hungry stomach finds it hard to concentrate and absorb the diversity 

of subjects and academic studies.  I am sure that the necessities of student life, be it books, 

uniforms, shoes and other items they need, would be a hard ask for the poor grandmother to 

give her 6 grandchildren.    Finding the basic necessities to feed, clothe and shelter them, must 

be a challenge in itself.  However, like every grandparent, she will bestow all the love she has 

for these children and pray that God will provide.  These 5 children, still attending school, will 

indeed benefit from your generosity and sponsorship.  Please help them to overcome the 

challenges of life and look to a better future  

Contact: Trevor Collette for more information on sponsorship.PH:  03 9706 1084     or                                       

email:  sponsor@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au 

mailto:sponsor@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au


 

Married on 12th April 1958  
  at St Mary's Dehiwela   
       

             And 

 
Elmo & BeulahVollenhoven 

 

  
 

6 May 
2018 

String Hopper 
Pilau 

Tony & Arlene Scarnivel  - Ph: 9763 0085 

Larraine Muller                   -Ph: 9799 4662 

Allan & Marie Pinder         - Ph: 9700 6178 

1 July 
2018 

Lunch Dance at 
The Grand 

Marie de Kretser                   –Ph: 9848 4623 

Jill & Trevor Collette              - Ph: 9706 1084 

 

 

Mr & Mrs Michael Schoorman   -   Mr & Mrs Andrew & Shireen 

Grimes  Mr & Mrs Daniel and Chrystal Symons   -  Mr Ralph de Vos.    



 

Once again after many years, the Country & Western Dance, sponsored by Mrs Hazel Carron, was held at the 
Good Shepherd Hall at Wheelers Hill.  Thanks to the imagination, artistry and versatility of George de Vos, a huge 
backdrop converted the stage, to depict a wild  west town, with the silhouette of horses, cowboys and cacti.  Old 
kerosene lamps hung from the ceiling with sunset clouds moving overhead.  Trish Simpson excelled with the table 
décor, with lanterns lighting up the tables, complemented with country style flower arrangements. 

Emcee, Peter Jacotine started proceedings by introducing the music of Diamantina, comprising of Rene’Diaz and 
Alan Percy, performing Country and Rock & Roll music. The guests were kept dancing the night away and the very 
special guest appearance of Trish Simpson, singing in her inimitable country style was a very welcome addition 
to the night.  There was a great turnout on the night, with many a compliment on the great atmosphere and food 
provided by Jolly J Caterers.   To sum up the evening was the comment from one of our guests, “I am not a country 
music fan, but will be coming again. It was a great night”.   



         OUR GRATEFUL THANKS TO THESE GENEROUS DONORS 
 

Donations received from 1st November 2017 to 19th March 2018 
 

Barrington Christine and 50.00  Schumacher Ivor 100.00 

 Raymond   In memory of Eileen Schumacher 

Barrow Keith Naomi 250.00  Spittel Dave Coreen 50.00 

Rs.5000 each to 5 Poor Families  The Doreians 50.00 

Bowen Ivan Dawn 290.00  Tytler Harry June 50.00 

In  lieu of birthday presents    Van Rooyen Godwin 30.00 

Dabrera  Cheryl 50.00  Varney Jerome Bernadine 40.00 

De La Harpe Neil 50.00  In memory of Percy, Ranee and  

De Niese Alan Ramona 100.00  Reggie Vanden Driesen and  

In memory of Monica Oorloff.    Eric Weinman   

De Zilwa Wilhelm Marina 25.00  Williamsz Denis 300.00 

Ebert Arnold Kaye 20.00  St.Vincent's Home Cyclone Appeal 

Gibson Jean 70.00  Wright George Claudette 50.00 

Harris Dimitri Sarah 40.00  In memory of Mrs. Eileen Schumacher 

Harvie Christopher Shahnaz 20.00  Young Anita Louise 40.00 

Herft Damian Caroline 130.00    

Jilla Homi Marjorie 100.00  Anonymous  1,000.00 

Kelly Pat & Marie 100.00  for Welfare Beneficiaries Bonus 

St.Vincent's Home Cyclone Appeal  Vollenhoven Elmo Beulah 1,000.00 

Koelmeyer Anthony Rosemary 20.00  Celebrating 60 years of married life 

Ludowyk Robin Joan 25.00  Anonymus 100.00 

In memory of Felecia Pereira    Anoymous 1,000.00 

Mack  June 100.00  Anonymous  60.00 

Christmas gifts for Kids    Anonymous Sponsorship of   300.00 

Mack Brian 50.00  a Welfare Beneficiary   

In memory of Margie and Jerry  Mack  Anonymous 5 X $80 400.00 

Mack Douglas Peggy 100.00    IN MEMORY OF  DERRICK MACK 

Christmas gifts    Mack  Bernice 410.00 

Metzeling Ralph 50.00  Mack  June & Vivian 100.00 

Overlunde Stevie Kathy 20.00  Mack Douglas Peggy 100.00 

Palewandrem  Miriam 20.00  Pears Adrian Dawn 100.00 

Pears Adrian Dawn 25.00    

In memory of Eileen Schumacher                       COIN COLLECTION 

Pears Adrian Dawn 100.00  Anonymous 21.75 

Ragel  Florence 100.00  Blacker Ina 19.60 

For Christmas Bonus    De La Zilwa Clair Jean 122.25 

Schoorman Mervyn Marie 295.00  Hesse  Rita & Sonia 59.20 

Celbrating Mervyn 's 90th Birthday  Hickey Kevin Doreen 50.00 
 

    

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

OUR GRATEFUL THANKS 
There have been many instances where bereaved families have requested mourners 
to make donations to the Eighty Club Melbourne, in lieu of floral tributes. It is very 
touching that, in the midst of their sadness and personal loss, individuals and families 
think of the Less Fortunate persons back in Sri Lanka and decide to help them rather 
than have mourners spend money on flowers that will wither and die with no benefit to 
anyone. We, in the Eighty Club Melbourne, thank all such families from the bottom of 
our hearts for your thoughtfulness. May God Bless you ALL and help you to bear and 
accept your loss and may your loved one Rest In Peace.  
A template of a donation envelope can be forwarded to you or the undertakers, if 
required. 
Editor. 

 



                    DONATIONS  IN MEMORY OF ERROL JACOTINE 
Anderson L 15.00   Fernando Ronnie Kay 100.00 

Anghie  Ruth 100.00   Goh Nicole 100.00 

Anonymous 10.00   Goulburn Aniel 100.00 

Anonymous 10.00   Hogan Gavan & Maureen 1,000.00 

Anonymous 50.00   Jacotine  Violet 1,000.00 

Anonymous 50.00   Jansz Trevor Inez 50.00 

Anonymous 30.00   Lemm Kevin Vicki 50.00 

Arendtsz Richard Suzette 50.00   Ludekens Dudley Pam 50.00 

Beaton Julie 50.00   Martenstyn  Leonie 25.00 

Bleize Peter Jane 50.00   Muller  Larraine 50.00 

Chen Douglas 50.00   Peel Michael 100.00 

Cooke Eric Rosemarie 50.00   Quilty Family 100.00 

Cox Denis Maureen 30.00   Scarnivel Tony Arlene 50.00 

Dalgleish Sharon 100.00   Schokman Pat Jean 50.00 

Ebell Mavis 20.00   Whitham  Wendy 20.00 

Emerson Gillian 20.00   Wright George Claudette 50.00 

Ferdinand Earle Shireen 50.00   Wright Romayne 150.00 

Ferdinands Rupert Tamara 100.00   Young  Rita 25.00 

 

DONATION TO ST VINCENT’S HOME -  MAGGONA , SRI LANKA. 

Earlier this year the Eighty Club, Melbourne was 

saddened to hear of the devastation caused by a cyclone to  

St. Vincent's Technical School and Home, Maggona, Sri 

Lanka.  This institute for under privileged children, 

founded in 1881 by the first European missionaries is the 

first Social Service Institute to be established in Sri 

Lanka.  Some of the children domiciled here are orphans, 

while there are others abandoned by their families due to 

financial or personal reasons, children living in difficult 

circumstances in their homes and youth traumatized and 

un-manageable at home due to socio/economic reasons.  

The institute has a Technical/Vocational 

Training School and courses are conducted in 

printing, carpentry, welding, automobile 

mechanism, and electrical maintenance, to 

name a few, together with providing guidance, 

education,  training, clothing, medical and 

board & lodging  to these children 

The parallel programs of the Eighty Club 

Melbourne, Student Sponsorship Program and 

that of the home to protect, educate and train 

the children demanded we do our utmost to 

help repair the facilities at the Home and a donation of A$1000 from the Eighty Club Melbourne, together 

with a further sum of A$300 from Denis Williamsz was handed over to Fr.Roshan and Fr. Dilan Perera 

for much needed repairs.  

Undeniably, all this is only possible due to your generosity and it is also a privilege that the Eighty Club 

Melbourne can assist other organizations in their time of need. The ultimate goal for each and every one 

of us is to work together as one, providing care, help and assistance to all those “Less Fortunate” 

Thank You  -  Editor   

“There is no exercise better for the heart than reaching down and lifting people up.” ― John Holmes 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/152507.John_Holmes


  

  

 

Date Name Amount Details 

4/9/17 Tyronne Botanni 500 Needs money for medication. 

       

7/9/17 Hilda Holmes 2,000 Due to the recent rain/floods, her house is completely 

     
submerged and they have no place to stay nor are they able  
to do any cooking. 

12/9/17 Edward Rodrigo 500                
Wife has been taken to the cardiology unit and he has no  
money for medication. 

13/09/17 Tiba Bates 1,000 Going for a cataract operation and needs money. 

28/09/17 Andrew Pereira 1,000 Has no income.  Goes without meals sometimes. 

10/10/17 Douglas Rozairo 1,000 Has no income and needs to buy medicine for his heart 

     condition.  70 years old. 

24/10/17 D.F. Juzie 1,000 75 yrs.  No income.  His wife is also sick.  They live with  

     their daughter. 

23/11/17 Tyronne Botanni 500 Needs money for medication. 

7/12/17 Bridgett Senn 1,000 77 years.  Has no income and goes without meals very often. 

       

7/12/17 Marlene T. Peiris 1,000 Husband is after a stroke and they have no income. 

15/12/17 Damayanthi Bates 2,000 Lives far away.  Husband met with an accident recently and 

    cannot work.  She cleans gardens and sells leaves to earn a 

    living.  Came to get her youngest son sponsored. 

5/1/18 F. Gregory 1,000 Cancer patient.  Needs to do some tests and needs money. 

17/01/18 Lucille Varney 1,000 70 years old.  Has no income.  Depends on charity.  Needs 

     money for medication. 

24/01/18 Jennifer Moses 1,000 
63 yrs.  No income.  Lives in her own house which is 
delapidated 

    Very often goes without a meal. 

24/01/18 Noel Felsinger 500 Has come to Colombo from Kandy in search of a job.  Has no 

    money to get back to Kandy. 

25/01/18 Andrew Pereira 1,000 69 years.  No income.  Very often goes without a meal. 

6/2/2018 Rose Crusz 1,000 
77 years.  Has 2 children and they look after as best as they 
can. 

    Needs money for medication. 

13/02/18 Tyronne Bottani 500 TB patient.  Needs money for medication. 

16/02/18 Douglas Rozairo 1,000 70 years.  No income.  Needs money for medication.  Lives 

    with friends. 

19/02/18 E.D.C. Orloff 500 Came to inform us of his mother's demise.  Needs money to 

    get back home. 

2/3/18 Quintus Asker 1,000 78 years.  Has cancer and has to go for a further check.  No 

    income.  Lives in his own house. 

 TOTAL       20,000  



 

THE EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE INC 

is  holding it’s 
 

STRING HOPPER PILAU 

LUNCHEON 
 

on SUNDAY, 6th May, 2018 at 12.30 PM 

at 

THE GOOD SHEPHERD HALL 

Academy Avenue 

MULGRAVE 

Donation: $30.00 per head          (BYO) 

 

 
 

 

Caterers:   Mazhar & Melanie Rauff 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
PLEASE BOOK EARLY TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT 

TICKETS FROM THE COORDINATORS: 

 

Tony & Arlene Scarnivel (9763 0085) 

Larraine Muller (9799 4662) 

Allan & Marie Pinder (9700 6178) 

and other Committee Members 
 

 



 

 

                  

                                

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If undelivered, return to:    SURFACE MAIL    Postage Paid 
PO Box 2645, 
 ROWVILLE 
 VIC. 3178, Australia 

 
 
Eighty Club Melbourne Inc. 
Newsletter 

INC NO.A0013333T 
 
 
Print Post Approved 

100001908 
 

 

 

                                       ADDRESS   LABEL 

 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION – MEMBERSHIP FEES  DUE! 

TO ALL OUR MEMBERS, WHO HAVE THEIR MEMBERSHIP DUES OUTSTANDING, WE WOULD APPRECIATE 
PAYMENT AT YOUR EARLIEST.  THIS WILL ELIMINATE COSTLY REMINDERS. 
PAYMENT OF MEMBERSHIP FEES CAN BE MADE, IN CASH, TO ANY COMMITTEE MEMBER OR BY CHEQUE, MONEY 

ORDER OR DIRECT BANK TRANSFER INTO THE CLUB’S   ANZ BANK ACCOUNT AS FOLLOWS: 

 

ACCOUNT NAME: EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE, INC.  - BSB 013479  ACCOUNT NO:  300355583 
 
AS SOME BANKS DO NOT, FOR IN BANK TELLER ASSISTED TRANSFERS INDICATE A NAME AS A REFERENCE IN OUR 
BANK STATEMENTS,  PLEASE REMEMBER TO INFORM THE TELLER TO SPECIFY YOUR INVOICE NO: / OR PHONE NO: FOR 

YOUR REMITTANCE.  THIS WILL ENABLE US TO RECONCILE YOUR PAYMENT WITH OUR RECORDS. 
IN ADDITION TO YOUR MEMBERSHIP FEE, A VOLUNTARY DONATION WILL BE GREATLY APPRECIATED. 
 
Contacts:  Tony Scarnivel- 03 9763 0085 (Treasurer)       Ingrid Harmon  -  03 9904 89822  ( Asst. Treasurer) 
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